



Board Meeting Minutes

Franz St Fire Station

6:30pm January 4, 2026

ATTENDEES

Attendees

Kyle Jones, President
Monica Wilhelm, BFC Rep
Sara Poprawski, Manager/Chinqually
Bobbie Bates, TeYSC President/Rep
Nathan Todd, RYSC Rep
Mike Brackett, PSC Rep

Kate Green, VP
Duwan Tyson, TSC Rep
Tonya Vaughan, Chinqually Rep
Seth Crump, DOC
Angel Rasmussen, Secretary/TeYSC Treasurer
Carla Borgaard, OUSC Rep

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 6:34 pm.

MINUTES

Approval of Minutes Dated November 2, 2025

Motion to approve – Seth

Second – Mike

Motion Passed

ASSOCIATION MANAGERS REPORT

- TCYSA will have teams in the Founder's Cup. Sara is working on finding fields for the games and gathering information and setting up everything for it. Discussion was had over figuring out insurance and field use for the Founder's Cup games.
- Sara had not had any feedback on the new rules sheet except for Kate so will be sending it out again.
- Sara stated that she sent out an update for general rules and practices that need to be discussed with other counties that we work with. The guidelines will be discussed by Kyle with the neighboring counties.

● OLD BUSINESS

1. Sara shared on Candace's behalf
 - a. Coaches need to be even more informed of the Referee Abuse Prevention Policy.
 - b. Candace also asked that there be some presence at the Annual Player Fee meeting on January 31, 2026 at the Sounders/Reign Club house.
 - i. TCYSA is the 3rd largest group in WYS and it would be helpful to have a presence there.
2. Rec Cup questions
 - a. There were some questions regarding the funds from the Rec Cup. These will be asked again at a future meeting to the treasurer or to the Rec Cup organizer.

NEW BUSINESS

1. One club has a coach that was reported as a discipline problem. That coach was informed by the club's board that they are not welcome to coach anymore. It was discussed that TCYSA clubs also exclude him from being able to coach. Discussion was held over how TCYSA should handle this list as there are no current policies in place for this due to the low number of instances this list has been needed.
 - a. Kate mentioned that WYS should be informed by the club that the coach has been a problem so that it can be documented for RMA and SafeSport clearances.
 - b. Kyle will discuss with Candace other ideas on how to proceed with handling these situations.
 - c. Currently the list will be sent to managers so they can be informed of which individuals could potentially be a problem.

BOARD MEMBER REPORTS

President – Nathan Todd was selected as WYS Youth Soccer Coach of the Year

Vice President – Nothing to report.

Director of Competition – Seth stated that there will be some players that might be missing some of the 5v5 play from the supermod program. He stated that those that are incoming first graders will most likely be missing out on the 5v5 and it is a harder adjustment to make at that age.

A motion was made by **Mike** to move to follow WYS and US Soccer age limits for team divisions. **Bobbie** seconded the motion. It was unanimously approved.

Seth asked that managers know what the oldest players on each team are at the sort meeting so some teams can be placed in their newer groups. It was pointed out that nationwide everyone will be following the new age groups.

Registrar – New RMA clearance timeframes start this year. Most things will sync everything on its own. Sara will look more into what changes will need to be changed for electronic legal agreements. There was an RMA taskforce that was checking on backgrounds and TCYSA was not asked and was not a part of the decisions.

Treasurer – Absent - Nothing to report.

Secretary – Nothing to report.

CLUB REPORTS

PSC – Nothing to report as a club. Mike stated that the Yelm levy didn't pass but the sports and the district itself are up in the air. Discussion over potential ways to solve an influx of players into Prairie from the lack of the district team. Mike, as PSC is working with the school board on how things are going to happen.

TeYSA – Nothing to report.

RYSC – Nothing to report.

TSC – Nothing to report.

CBSC – Nothing to report.

BFC – Nothing to report.

OUSC – Nothing to report.

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 7:38 pm

NEXT MEETING:

- Sunday, March 1, 2026
- 6:30p Franz St Fire Station

FUTURE MEETING AGENDA ITEMS:

- Referee pay

- Rec Cup funds

MEETING ACTION ITEMS:

-